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Dear Parents, 
 
Final Day for the Year  - Friday 22nd December 

 
Early Dismissal at 1.00pm 
 
The last day of school for 2017 will be Friday 22nd December. 
On this day school will conclude at the earlier time of 1.00pm. 
Please ensure you make suitable arrangements to collect your 
child at this time.  There will be a final assembly on Friday at 
11.30am where we will celebrate many of the achievements 
attained over the year. You are most welcome to attend this to 
conclude the year. 
 

Staffing News!  
You will notice a number of staff changes in 2018, with staff leaving us for varied reasons. 
 
Peter Jenkins has been at Kilberry for 13 years and I take the opportunity to thank 
him for the efforts he has given to ensure a love of performing arts is apparent in our 
school community. Peter now takes these skills to another school and I know you would 
join me in thanking him for his efforts over that time with your children so they could        
experience the óKilberry Valley Whole School Musical.ò 
 
Brooke Dornan has also been at Kilberry Valley for 13 years 
and leaves us to take her skills to another school closer to home. 
Brooke has been a parent and a team leader working tirelessly for 
your children.  I know she will be taking a lot of knowledge to her 
new school as well and use her skills to develop her new students 
and colleagues. 
 
Jessica Toates has also decided to further her career at another school to enrich 
her teaching experience after 12 years at Kilberry Valley. Jess has given much life to the 
school during her years in mainly the junior and middle years and her enthusiasm will be 
missed around the school.  
 

We also see Caroline McClary, Chantel Prince, Kira McKay, 
Jacqueline Engellener, Sumintra Kumar either joining other 
schools or engaged in other educational pursuits. 
 
I thank everyone one listed for your efforts at Kilberry and know 
you have enriched the lives of the students with whom you  
have engaged. 
 

 

* 
THURSDAY 
21st DEC 
Grade 6  

Graduation Night 
Rivergum Performing 

Arts Centre 
 
* 

FRIDAY 
22nd DEC 

Whole School  
Assembly 
11.30am 

 
School Finishes 

1.00pm 
 
* 

TUESDAY 
30th JAN 

Schools Returns 
9.00am  

 
* 

WEDNESDAY 
31st JAN 

Canteen Opens 
 
* 

TUESDAY 
13th FEB 
FRIDAY 
16th FEB 

Grade 6 Camp 
Briars Outdoor 

Education Camp 
 
* 

FRIDAY 
23rd FEB 

Curriculum Day 
Students do not attend 



Neil Cunningham 
Principal 

New and Returning Staff for 2018 
We will be welcoming 5 new staff members to Kilberry Valley Primary School in 2018 and 4 staff returning from 
Family leave.  
Some of you will have heard these names as your students met them last week at the first transition session: 
Cindy Smit (Year Prep)           Alyysa Drill (Year 2)   Rafah Malaeb (Year 3)  
Aziel Salim (Year 3)  Sheila McDonagh (Year 6)  
 
Welcome back from Family Leave to: 
Rachel Butler (Year 1)   Gez Balovski (Year 2)    Lisa Holmquest (Year 6)  
Jo Borham (Visual Arts)  
 
I look forward to an exciting 2018 with the skills I know these staff will bring to our school. 
 
Congratulations Year 6! 
On Thursday evening we will say farewell our Year 6 students of 2017. This is always a special time as it marks 
the end of a section of their educational journey. I am always so proud when I see the group all dressed up ready 
to acknowledge the successes they have achieved over the 7 years at Kilberry Valley. 
I sincerely wish them all the best for their future education. 
 
School Starts for Students in 2018 on Tuesday 30th January 
Staff will commence work on Monday 29th January and be undertaking some planning and preparations for the 
start of the 2018 school year, but students begin on Tuesday 30th January. 
 
Christmas Concert  
The weather was kind and the studentsô voices were stunning as we were treated to another wonderful Christmas 
concert last week. This is always a favourite night for me, as the school community gets together to celebrate a 
great year and savour the Christmas Spirit. It was wonderful catching up with so many of you and having a chat. I 
was also thrilled to talk with many ex students and hear of their successes at school or work pursuits this year. 
 
Sausage Sizzle Thanks 
I take this opportunity to thank the following people who gave their time to ensure you were able to enjoy  a    
sausage and drink at the Christmas Concert:  
Jacinta Parkinson, Gary Bogaart, Belinda May, Kenny May, Louise Di Pietro, Monica Sellick, Gareth Jillings , 
Kathryn Jillings and John Zieba. These people worked tirelessly to assist you and it is great that we have such 
people in the  community who are willing to give their time so you can watch your children perform. We always 
need more     assistance so please contact the office to leave your name so you can go on the list to assist and 
lighten the load for the 'usual' people who go out of their way organise such activities to serve you. 
 
Thank You and Happy Christmas 
I thank the school community for another wonderful year at Kilberry. I am     
certainly blessed to be able to spend the day with your children and our      
wonderful staff.  
A huge thanks to all members of staff for their undying desire to go that bit    
extra to  ensure your children get the best opportunities to develop. I am      
confident 2018 will bring even more success and exciting times together. 
 
I trust you have a wonderful Christmas with your families and the holiday season is a special time for you. This is 
a time to rest, recharge and come back in 2018 fired up and ready to achieve amazing outcomes!!! Kilberry     
Valley Primary School is 20 years old next year, so letôs make it a special year to remember! 
 
Have a Happy and Holy Christmas, and keep smiling! 
 



      

 18h December to 31st December 

GRADE NAME 
 

Prep C   Mason 
Prep C   Agaas 
Prep D   Eveah 
Prep D   Marko 
Prep E   Samantha 
Prep E   Declan 
2C   Samira 
2D   Nisinu 
4A   Angelina 
5A   Wayklin 
5E   Momeena 

 

Term 4  

Hats are to be worn 

for outside play  
 
 

Sankalp 0A 

Blake 0C 

Yousef 1D 

Farwa 1D 

Asadullah 1D 

Faith 2E 

Shachi 2E 

Mevan 3A 

Mihin 3B 

Ella 3C 

Chloe 4A 

Nafisa 4C 

Shannel 5A 

Dimanthi 6D 

Jess 6E 

Rohullah 6E 

Mobin 6E 









Student Reports December 2017 

Student reports provide students, teachers and parents with a clear and concise picture of a studentôs achievement 

and progress at a point in time. Teachers make informed and consistent decisions about student progress against the 

achievement standards using a variety of assessments and observations to inform their judgement. They map the  

studentôs learning against the achievement standards outlined in the Victorian Curriculum, and place each student on 

the learning continuum, to reflect their level of performance and progress.  

You may notice some changes to our student reports this year in line with the implementation of the new Victorian  

Curriculum in all Government and Catholic schools from the beginning of 2017.  

As a result, schools now have the flexibility to design their reports to show each studentsô learning progress. Through 

consultation with our School Council, we have created a student report that we believe best meets the needs of our 

school community.   

The Victorian Curriculum 

The Victorian Curriculum is structured as a single developmental learning continuum and is organised by levels, not 

years of schooling. The curriculum consists of Towards Foundation Levels A to D and Levels Foundation to 10. All  

curriculum areas have achievement standards, describing what students are able to understand and do. 

All students progress along the learning continuum at their own rate and from their own starting point. Students are 

taught at the level that suits their needs, rather than being taught to the year level and age group they are in. Teachers 

provide learning opportunities to support the learning for all students, including those students with additional learning 

needs or disability.  

Further information about the Victorian Curriculum can be found online at: victoriancurriculum.vcaa.vic.edu.au/  

Five point scale ï key to ratings 

We are now using a worded competency scale, which will provide a more detailed description of the level of           

competence achieved against the expected standard in each subject area. This will show the depth of learning a     

student has displayed in regard to their knowledge and understanding of the content, as well as their level of         

competence in the processes and skills in a subject area. 

Competence Overview: 
 

 

 

Outstanding 

The student has an extensive knowledge and understanding of the content at the expected standard 

and can readily apply this knowledge. In addition, the student has achieved a very high level of 

competence in the processes and skills and can apply these skills to new situations. 

High 

The student has a thorough knowledge and understanding of the content at the expected standard 

and a high level of competence in the processes and skills. In addition, the student is able to apply 

this knowledge and these skills to new situations. 

Sound 
The student has a sound knowledge and understanding of the main areas of content at the expected 

standard and has achieved an adequate level of competence in the processes and skills. 

Moderate 
The student has a basic knowledge and understanding of the main areas of content at the expected 

standard and has achieved a moderate level of competence in the processes and skills. 

Minimal 
The student has an elementary knowledge and understanding in a few areas of content at the     

expected standard and has achieved minimal competence in some of the processes and skills. 

http://victoriancurriculum.vcaa.vic.edu.au/


Parent Portal 

Kilberry Valley Primary School has introduced a new initiative, the Parent Portal. This enables you to log onto the 

SENTRAL website at any time, to access information about your child's schooling. Some of the features available are 

resources and links to useful sites including the school newsletter, attendance information, previous student reports, 

past NAPLAN testing results and subject learning continuums. This semester we have added learning continuums for 

English, English as an Additional Language and Mathematics to the existing specialist learning continuums of Art, 

Music, Drama, Physical Education and Digital Technologies. ***Note: Continuum tracking will be visible in the Parent 

Portal for 4 weeks only following mid and end of year report publication. *** 

All families will have their own individual log in details, which will be sent home with your eldest childôs report.  There 

will also be detailed instructions on how to create and log into your own account as well as how to navigate this site. 

 

Parent Portal Support Sessions 

If you are having difficulties in setting up your Sentral Parent Portal account, logging onto an existing account or with 

navigating the site, you can make an appointment at the office for a quick tutorial with a staff member.  

Appointments will run for 10 minutes and will be held in the computer lab in A Block.  

You can book an appointment during the following times:  

Friday 15
th
 December (Pupil Free day)  9:30-10:30am and 2:30-3:30pm 

Tuesday 19
th
 December    3:00pm ï 4:00pm 

Wednesday 20
th
 December   3:00pm ï 4:00pm 

 

Please bring the letter you received with your access key and the instruction sheets to this session.               

If you cannot make one of these times, but still wish some assistance, please contact the office to make                 

alternate arrangements. 




